
 

 

 
 
 
Our ref:  MC18/1538 

 
 
5 April 2018 
 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
Corner of Alice and George Streets 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
Email: TableOffice@parliament.qld.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
Thank you for your letter of 7 March 2018 about petition number 2855-18: No Greensill Road 
Connection Road. 
 
The Moreton Bay Regional Council (the council) has included a proposed council road 
connection, known as the Greensill Road Connection Road, in the proposed amendment to 
the Moreton Bay Regional Council Planning Scheme. I am aware the amendment seeks to 
amend the road hierarchy status of the proposed local road connection. 
 
The Department of State Development, Manufacturing, Infrastructure and Planning (the 
department) is currently assessing the council’s amendment package, however, the 
department’s assessment and my consideration is limited to matters of state interest. The 
planning and operation of local roads fall under the jurisdiction of the local government. As 
such, I would encourage the petitioners to raise their concerns direct with the council’s 
Planning and Economic Development Division on 3205 0555 or by email at 
mbrc@moretonbay.qld.gov.au. 
 
I would like to thank the petitioners for raising this matter with me and I trust this information is 
of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
CAMERON DICK MP 
Minister for State Development, Manufacturing,  
Infrastructure and Planning  


